All minutes are draft and subject to approval at the next meeting


 FERRING PARISH COUNCIL 
FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE 
(Advisory Powers Only)
1 Elm Park, Ferring, Worthing, West Sussex.  BN12 5RN

telephone 01903 249 449

e-mail ferring-pc@btconnect.com
Minutes of the FPC Finance and General Purposes Committee meeting held at 7.30pm on Monday 2nd October 2017 at the Village Hall.
	Present
	Chairman
	Carole Robertson

	
	Councillors
	Stephen Abbott

	
	
	Ruth Sims

	
	
	Roger Elkins (arrived 7.40pm)

	
	
	Geoff Mines

	
	
	Peter Evans

	
	
	

	Apologies
	Councillors
	Terry Jackson

	
	
	


	 1.
	Apologies for absence: 
Apologies were received from Councillor Terry Jackson
	Actions

	 2.
	Declarations of interest: 
There were no declarations of interest
	

	3.
	Public Question Time: 
There were no members of the public present
	

	4.
	To confirm the Minutes of the last meeting held 21st August 2017: 
The Minutes of the Finance and General Purposes Committee Meeting held on 21st August 2017 were approved by the Committee as a correct record.
	

	5.

	Matters arising from the report of the last meeting held on 21st August 2017: 
There was nothing to mention
	

	6.
	Accounts and Finance:  
The income and expenditure schedule for August 2017 were reviewed and will be recommended to Full Council
	

	7.
	Parish Clerk Report including Financial Matters: 

The Parish Clerk advised the Committee that a few youngsters in the village have requested a new chain hoop for the basketball court hoop.  The Parish Clerk has discussed this matter with ADC but they cannot assist, however, they are happy for FPC to put a new hoop up.  The Parish Clerk confirmed that she has arranged for someone to fit the hoop and has located the correct hoop to purchase at approximately £10.  It was agreed to pursue with ordering two hoops.  This will be recommended to Full Council.

	PC

	8.
	Environment Committee:
Councillor Geoff Mines advised the Committee that the parish office had received a report  from a member of the tennis club that 'deadly nightshade' was growing around the courts and asked the parish council to deal with the problem. 

The Assistant Parish Clerk contacted Ferring Nurseries to have a look.  Ferring Nurseries said that it was not deadly nightshade' but the solanum 'woody' version which is not dangerous. 

Ferring Nurseries spoke to the Parish Clerk on the phone about this and said that they would deal.  FPC is discussing the additional invoice with Ferring Nurseries.
Councillor Geoff Mines advised that the annual Warren Pond clearance is scheduled for 14th October at 10.00am.


	PC

	9.
	Data Protection:
The Parish Clerk advised the Committee that all Parish and Town Councils will need to review their current processes and procedures in order to be compliant when new regulations comes into force on the 25th May 2018.  SALC are offering training sessions. It was agreed that the Parish Clerk and Assistant Parish Clerk to attend the course in February 2018 at a cost of £48 per delegate.

This will be recommended to Full Council.

	PC

	10.
	Public Conveniences:

Councillor Carole Robertson & the Parish Clerk met with the ADC Greenspace & Cleansing Contract & Development Manager to discuss the progress of the Community Toilet Scheme. It was suggested that FPC arrange a meeting with ADC Property & Estates Manager to discuss potential proposals in more detail.  It was also suggested that Councillor Roger Elkins attends this meeting as an ADC Councillor.

	CR/PC

	11.
	Neighbourhood Plan Implementation (including 3x CRTBO) Committee:

Councillor Carole Robertson advised that the meeting with WSCC on 6th was an improvement on previous meetings as reported at Full Council on 18th September.

A valuation of the land at the rear of Henty Public House has been arranged as per WSCC request. 
A FPC Neighbourhood Plan Implementation (including 3x CRTBO) Committee will be scheduled for 23rd October with a view to arranging a further meeting with WSCC late October.
It was agreed that public works loans and possible assistance from rCOH Consultants could be investigating and that agreements with all relevant parties must be made in writing.

	CR/PC

	12.
	Items to be referred to next Agenda and items for information only: 

Councillor Roger Elkins asked in relation with the parish website.  As agreed at Full Council 18th September, a working group has been formed to explore the options and will report back to F&GP Committee and Full Council.
Councillor Roger Elkins spoke about the A27 Arundel public consultation and suggested that FPC make comments.  It was agreed that a letter will be sent. All responses to the public consultation will be considered by the Highways project team as part of the option selection process. The closing date for responses is 11.59pm on 16th October 2017. 


	

	 13.
	The next Finance Committee Meeting is scheduled for Monday 20th November 2017 at 7.30pm at the Parish Office


	

	
	The meeting closed at 8.20pm.
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